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The October 14, 2013 meeting of the Mount Hope City Council was called to order by Mayor Somers at 7:00 P.M. with the following council members present: Buoy, Reynolds, Ostlund and Don McCaskill. 
Reynolds moved and McCaskill seconded a motion to approve the revised meeting agenda. Carried 4-0.
Reynolds moved and Ostlund seconded a motion to approve the consent agenda items including check# 29774 thru 29861 and EFTs totaling $160,433.25. Motion carried 4-0.
Public Comments: Joey Young presented an update to the city logo for consideration. Council approved the new design.
	Rose Mary Saunders updated the council on the grant for the lighting along the walk path in Oak Street Park and Ohio Street. KDHE also has a grant opening in January for benches along the trail.
Buoy moved and Reynolds seconded a motion to combine the financing for the lighting and electrical burial projects. Motion carried 3-1.  Discussion on the updates that may be required on the water utility to facilitate the possible convenience store on North Ohio resulted in a motion by Buoy and a second by Reynolds to submit a project for water line improvements to KDHE to be placed on the intended project listing. This does not commit the city financially to do the project. Motion carried 4-0.
	Buoy moved and Ostlund seconded a motion for a 15 minute executive session for attorney client communication regarding property acquisition with the Mayor, Council, City Clerk, Police Chief, City Maintenance Superintendent and city attorney present.  Motion carried 4-0. Time 7:57 P.M.
Council returned to open session and Reynolds moved and Buoy seconded a motion to return to executive session for an additional 5 minutes. Motion carried 4-0. Returned to open session at 8:17pm.
New Business:  Clerk directed to research employee rewards system and present at November meeting.
	Ordinance 202-2013 revising the structure of the Mount Hope Tree Board was approved on a motion by Ostlund, seconded by McCaskill.  Carried 4-0.
	Ordinance 203-2013-an ordinance revising the solid waste fees in the City of Mount Hope was approved on a motion by Buoy, seconded by Ostlund.  Carried 4-0.
	Ordinance 204-2013 an ordinance revising the water rates for the city was deferred to the November meeting to allow for citizen input. 
	Thomas Street drainage: Bids were received from Winter Concrete for $11,500 and APAC for $17,000.  Reynolds moved and Ostlund seconded a motion to accept the bid from Winter Concrete for $11,500.00. Motion carried 4-0.
	Park Building: Clerk directed to revise the proposed Park Building Lease agreement for consideration at the November council meeting.
	Utility deposit: Following discussion, Reynolds moved and Buoy seconded a motion to revise the utility deposit fee on rental property to $200.00.  Carried 4-0.
	Street sweeping: A bid from Kansas Clean Properties for $ 3400.00 for street sweeping was approved on a motion by Buoy, seconded by McCaskill. Carried 4-0.
	Park building carpet: an offer to donate carper squares for the park building floor was discussed and the offer declined, due to possible maintenance issues.
Mayor Somers gave a brief report on the LKM annual meeting. He was elected vice-president of the LKM for next year and would assume the presidency in 2015.


	 

